MINISTRY OF PUBLIC WORKS

MARITIME ADMINISTRATION DEPARTMENT
NOTICE TO MARINERS

No. 145 (2022) Guyana

MAZARUNI RIVER

The Maritime Administration Department (MARAD) wishes to advise that Dredging
Activities will be conducted on the West Bank of the Mazaruni River, South of the Teperu
Crossing.

This exercise is schedule to concluded on December 15, 2022, and will incorporate the use
of Cutter Suction Dredger SD-20851 which would display the international signal for vessels
engaged in such activities:

The dredging area covers an area of 0.2 square nautical miles (0.42 square kilometer); bounded
by the following coordinates:

No Latitude (N) Longitude (W) Remarks

06° 20".051

058° 42'.542

WGS 84 (Zone 21)

Section A

06° 20".014

058° 42'.497

WGS 84 (Zone 21)

06° 19'.871

058° 42".606

WGS 84 (Zone 21)

06° 19904

058° 42'.651

WGS 84 (Zone 21)

06° 19'.879

058° 42'.669

WGS 84 (Zone 21)

Section B

06° 19'.829

058° 42'.643

WGS 84 (Zone 21)

06° 19".761

058° 42'.788

WGS 84 (Zone 21)

06° 19".805

058° 42'.801

WGS 84 (Zone 21)

06° 19'.640

058° 42'.191

WGS 84 (Zone 21)

Section C

06° 19'.586

058° 43'.176

WGS 84 (Zone 21)

06° 19".491

058° 43'.471

WGS 84 (Zone 21)

06° 19'.542

058° 43'.492

WGS 84 (Zone 21)




¢Section A

Mazaryn; River

¢Section B

¢Section C

Insert of Google Earth showing area of operation

All mariners are required to stay clear of this vessel and navigate with extreme caution when

in the vicinity.
Inset area is included for further guidance

Communication can be made to the vessel or the Georgetown Lighthouse on VHF Ch

16.

G Archer
Harbour Master (Ag)

For Director General

September 01, 2022




